
Report of the Spreydon/Heathcote Community Board to the Council meeting of 3 May 2007 

12. CASHMERE TENNIS CLUB PROPOSED NEW COURT LIGHTING – CASHMERE VALLEY 
RESERVE 

 
 The Board considered a report seeking the Board’s view regarding the Cashmere Tennis Club’s 

application to install new flood lighting, including the erection of nine new poles, on Cashmere Valley 
Reserve prior to the Transport and Greenspace Manager making a decision on the application. 

 
 Taking into account the concerns raised by the submitters earlier in the meeting, and noting the 

options for compromise as indicated by all parties, the Board resolved that: 
 
 (a) A subcommittee comprising Barry Corbett, Paul de Spa, Sue Wells and Megan Woods be 

delegated the authority to make a recommendation to the Transport and Greenspace Manager 
on this issue. 

 
 (b) The subcommittee meet with the Cashmere Tennis Club as soon as possible to obtain a better 

understanding of the lighting proposal in the context of the Cashmere Tennis Club’s Strategic 
Plan. 

 
 (c) The Cashmere Residents’ Association be invited to nominate two representatives to participate 

in the meeting. 
 
 (Note: The Chairperson, Phil Clearwater  declared an interest in clause 12 above and withdrew from 

the discussion thereon. Paul de Spa assumed the Chair for these items.) 
 
 
 


